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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 15th January 2024 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 
PRESENT     Cllrs. Jonathan Williams, Phi; Smith, David Callan , Peter Morris , Emlyn Hallett, SF Alderman             

Clerk Barbara Rapley     Members of Public  3 
 

As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councilor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting 

must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed. 

 

Prior to main meeting Mrs Jackie Perkins, Mrs Rhia Davies and Mrs Alison Kavanagh were 

invited by Chairman to discuss the Hundleton & Maidenwells FB Page and to discuss a way 
forward that would be beneficial and agreeable to HCC and Admin of the FB Page. After 

some discussion it was agreed to continue with just the one FB Page with the Minutes and 
Agenda’s posted monthly but with a “No Comments Allowed” managed by the Admin 
team. Chairman Cllr Williams expressed the need for us to work together, as we were 

allworking towards the same goals, and thanked the ladies for taking the time to attend 
and discuss the problems that had arisen. 
 
 

Apologies for absence  Cllrs Eric Scourfield, Mary Lloyd and Susie Williams 

 
Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday 18th December 2023 
      Proposed Cllr. Phil Smith         Seconded Cllr. Peter Morris 

    
Declaration of Interests  None 

 
Matters Arising 
Go SafeWales Writing to them has proved a useless exercise 

 
Correspondence Out 

Barclays Bank Returning a second set of signature forms as others out of date 
Mair Lewis  Requesting any update on defibrillator/Buoy request 

Planning Support Requesting BT not to remove Telephone Box as per customer enquiry        
   Ref. CO/0422/23 – NO RESPONSE AS YET 
Mair Lewis RWE  Advising details of buoy and defibrillator, thanks to Cllr. Phil Smith for  

   sourcing Buoy we have opted for same defibrillators, as we have a spare
   cabinet 

Peter Morgan Re Flooding Bowett Hill 
   Reply received they are to close road 
Stephen Thornton Invite to meeting 15th January - Declined 

Neil McCarthy Advising Welcome to Maidenwells Sign from Pembroke side has been 
knocked down by Hedge Cutters 

Abigail Hart Advisng as much as I know, re Bowett Flooding and copied to Cllrs 
Williams and Alderman for any added information. Cllr. Williams has 

also replied. 
GoSafe Wales Requesting Hand Held Speed Monitors – NO RERSPONSE AS YET 
Carol Grant RWE  Checking all information re defibrillator and buoy received ok 

 Buoy has been delivered Cllr. Phil; Smith has collected and will liaise 
with resident whose wall backs onto to river to see if we can affix to his 

wall. 
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Correspondence In 

Mair Lewis RWE  They are unable to donate but can buy, requesting details of the two  
   Items required and they will purchase.  DONE 
Mair Lewis RWE Advising detail of Buoy and Defibrillator, phone numbers etc. 

Peter Morgan  Re request for a visit (sent 28th Sept.) requesting first a list of concerns 
as he does not deal with all highway issues. 

Stephen Thornton Unable to make visit for January meeting, suggests we urge residents 
to capture number plates of speeding drivers and send to police? 

David Astins  Further information re Working Better Together 

Abigail Hart Requesting information re Bowett Hill following a complaint received 
 

          
Planning 

Application CO/0422/PA  BT Proposed removal of telephone box Bentlass 
       Reply sent see correspondence out. 
Application 23/0748/PA Replace flat roof with pitched roof to existing single storey ext. 

       North Lodge Clay Lane Hundleton 
Sara Jones Ciercoenergy - Public Consultation re Llyr1 & Llyr2 re off shore wind turbines 

 
 

Finance   
Paul Ashley Jones Requesting we submit our Precept Requirements for 2024/2025 
   Agreed to keep at current of £6,890.00 

   Proposed Cllr. J Williams  Seconded Cllr. P Smith     
Bank Balance    £6818.72 
                                                                              

Matters for discussion  
Cllr. Alderman advised the meeting of the Budget restraints facing PCC and indeed all 
Councils for the coming financial year. 

Cllr. Williams requested we ask about Children Pads for our defibrillators and CPR courses 
Cllr. Callan asked if a licence was required to cut down tree’s and also if it was a 

requirement to replace each cut down tree with 3 new?   Cllr. Alderman advised that a 
licence was not required and it would not be possible to replace an area that held 1 tree 

with 3. 
Cllr. Hallett advised he had reported to PCC an area in Goldborough Road where a lot of 
stones and rubble by farm entrance  was a highway hazard, it has been cleared to a 

degree but he would keep an eye on it. 
                             
 

There being no further business the Meeting closed  
 

 
 

 
Signed as True Record 
 

......................................................................................................................Date………………….. 
                 Chairperson                     Clerk 
 

Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com 
                             


